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Dear Friends, 
 
This past month my son and I went to Honduras. What a wonderful opportunity 

to see how some of the Central American people live.  There were pigs and skinny 

dogs everywhere. There were children, children, and more children everywhere. 

There were roosters and chickens also walking around but the thing that im-

pressed me most was the ways of the Honduran people. We drove up to one vil-

lage and most people knew our leaders. They were friendly and outspoken, how-

ever, at another site they didn’t. I saw the fear in the faces of the people. They hid 

and were afraid to look and meet new people. Some of the people there live very 

sheltered lives. They usually don’t see new faces where they live. They are so 

poor they must farm the land which is difficult and stony, and the people mostly 

eat rice, beans, and eggs. (The Honduran diet leaves something to be desired!) 

The men are hard workers, and the children watch their siblings while the moms 

take care of the home, make baskets, and/or bead jewelry to survive.  

The unconditional love and decency of the people was amazing. The people are so 

poor, and they don’t have time for x box, television programs, or other frivolities.  

Most of them don’t have a television let alone electricity! What a delight to see a 

“people” who are so open to the Gospel of Jesus and willing to set aside time to 

hear about Him with no doubts or agendas.  I learned a lot about my faith and re-

alized how blessed I was to live in a land where we have “Freedom.” 

Let’s not forget how blessed we are as we enter 2022. God has blessed us so let 

us go on to bless others by showing the Love of Jesus by our actions! Let us al-

ways remember! 

 
  
Sincerely, 
Joanne Lorenzo 
Lighthouse Women & Children Center 

Lighthouse Women & Children Center is a program of Lighthouse International Ministries, a 501(c)(3) ministry.                                                        
 1910 Falls St., Niagara Falls, NY 14303 / Phone/Fax:  (716) 282 - 0908 

E-mail:  lighthousewccnf@gmail.com  / website: www.lighthousewomenandchildren.com 

Trust in the 
Lord and don’t 

lean on          
your own               

understanding.  

Acknowledge 
Him in all your 
ways, and He 
will make your 
path straight. 



WANT TO  HELP?   
DONATIONS OF 

THE FOLLOWING 
ITEMS/SERVICES 

ARE GREATLY   
APPRECIATED!!! 

 
• Office Assistant 
        (interviews to be held) 

    Student Volunteers are    
welcome! 

 

• General Organizer 
        (interviews to be held)  
 

• Furniture movers 

• Cooks for soup kitchen 

• Volunteers for vehicle 

maintenance 

• Handyman for general 

repairs 

• Snacks for Kidz Club 

• Appliances 

• Non-perishable food 

• Personal hygiene items 

• Cash 

NEW MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  

KIDZ CHOIR 

Lighthouse Women & Children Center is 

starting a Kidz Choir!  Music is an international  

language which touches so many      people 

and music is Worship to God. We have been 

impressed to start out Kidz Choir on Saturdays 

for children ages 4—12 years old. Do you 

know of any children who are musically in-

clined? Send them over to us!  

GATHERING PLACE COFFEEHOUSE  

Once a month we hosted a Coffeehouse for 

people who wanted to share their gifts and tal-

ents.  Last November, Pam Perrin graced us 

with her wonderful voice and Robert Johnson, 

her     father, accompanied her on the guitar! 

They played and sang a couple sets and then 

opened it up to the community to share their 

talents.  This Friday February 4, 2022, there is 

an open     microphone where people can 

share their gifts and talents while enjoying 

some snacks and drinks. Bring your friends and 

family. It’s FREE! 
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